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Data Protection Officers 
One of the DPOs has been a Volt DPO since 2020. Two others joined the DPO team in 
early 2023.  

At the end of the year, the DPOs  successfully recruited two new experts in data 
protection law and technology, to the DPO team. Their expertise enhances Volt’s data 
protection efforts.  

They can be contacted at dpo@volteuropa.org. 

Accountability 
As requested, the DPOs advised national chapters on questions related to data 
protection. 

Data subject rights 
As in previous years, the DPOs received multiple subject access requests from 
individuals. The DPOs coordinated the requested actions (such as information, 
correction or deletion) in close cooperation with the General Secretary Office and the 
Tech Team. 

Revised privacy policy 
The DPOs have been collaborating to revise and update Volt Europa’s privacy policy to 
align it with the latest legal requirements and organisational practices. 

Software compliance  
The DPOs played a key role in evaluating and implementing new software systems to 
ensure that they adhere to data protection compliance standards. 

Future outlook 
Volt Europa’s Data Protection Library on Google Drive continues to be a 
comprehensive collection of essential documents related to data protection. Regular 
updates, ongoing monitoring and proactive advice remain crucial to maintaining the 
organisation’s compliance with data protection regulations. 
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